What 1886 Law Prevents America’s Smaller Ports From Benefiting From Cruise Tourism Dollars?
Dear Colleague:

The Passenger Services Act was signed into law in 1886 to protect American ships from competing against foreign ships at U.S. ports.  This law only allows American built, crewed, and owned cruise ships to sail port to port in the U.S., which means that in order for foreign ships, including Disney, Carnival, and Royal Caribbean, to sail to U.S. ports they must stop in a foreign port during each voyage.  Because there are no longer any American built ships sailing in the U.S., this law protects an industry that no longer exists.  As a result, a cruise from Charleston to New York to Boston is effectively illegal, while a cruise from Florida to Bermuda is not.  Since traveling to a foreign port takes several days, the cruise ships do not have time to stop in many of our countries beautiful port cities, which means those ports lose the business and the millions in tourism dollars that a cruise visit generates to foreign ports.

Nearly 1.7 million North American passengers cruised during the first quarter of 2002, a 1.6 percent increase over the same period in 2001.  Despite the September 11 tragedy, the industry ended the year with 6.9 million North Americans cruising. Of the final figure, more than 2.75 million were first time cruisers. All U.S. port cities should be profiting from the incredible growth in cruise tourism, but since the Passenger Services Act forces tourists to sail to foreign ports, ports like Charleston, Savannah, Baltimore, New York, Boston, Portland, Eureka, San Francisco, Monterrey, San Diego, New Orleans, Houston, Galveston, and other cities, lose substantial revenue and jobs associated with the cruise visits.

This month, I will be introducing legislation that would allow a waiver to the 1886 Passenger Services Act until a U.S. ship is able to be built in an American shipyard.  Our proposal will bring lost tourism dollars and jobs back to the United States, provide short “drive to” cruise options Americans are demanding, and build the domestic coastal cruising market so that it is vibrant and well established when the United States again attempts to build large, ocean going cruise vessels. 

Stay tuned!  For additional information, please contact Stephen Flippin on my staff at 5-3176.






Sincerely,






Henry E. Brown, Jr.






Member of Congress

